
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

 

Newsletter 5 March2025 

Important Dates                       

                            

10  March          New Entrant Cohort Start 

10  March          Middle School Pedal Power 

                            Everyday Week 6 

12  March          Mana Assembly 9:45am 

18  March         MOSA Softball Zone Day 

21  March          Feet First walk to Ambury  

                            Farm  9am  - 11am 

28  March          Mana Assembly 9:45am 

11  April             Mana Assembly 9:45am 

11  April             Last Day of Term 1 

28  April             First Day of Term 2 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

 

 

At Waterlea School, we track and monitor our        
attendance rates. Attending school regularly is      
critical to gaining the essential skills needed to      
experience success and has a significant impact on 
student achievement. Regular school attendance is 
when children are attending school more than 90% 
of the time. If children are attending about 89-90% of 
the time it means  that on average they are absent 
from school one day every fortnight. This in itself 
might not sound like it would have much impact on 
learning. It is when we look at this rate over time that 
it paints quite a different picture. One day a fortnight 
over a whole year adds up to missing about 1 month 
of learning. Over 6 years of primary school, this adds 
up to about half a year of learning. Last week our 
overall attendance rate was 93% which is within the 
90% or more sweet spot. This is positive news      
because being at school everyday gives our tamariki 
the best chance of making progress in their learning 
and developing good routines which will set them up 
for lifelong learning. Even though our overall          
attendance rate is good, we are keen to work closely 
with families who might be struggling to get their  
children to school regularly. If you would like to chat 
with us regarding how we might support you in this 
please contact your child’s teacher or email          
principal@waterlea.school.nz so we can explore   
solutions together.  

At this time we would like to acknowledge all of our 
kaiako and whaanau who are celebrating             
Ramadan  which this year began on the evening of 
Friday 28 February and ends on Sunday 30 March. 
Ramadan Mubarak, we wish you and your family a 
happy and blessed Ramadan. As this is such an    
important celebration for our Muslim families, this 
article might be useful if you’d like to learn more 
about this significant time. Ramadan explained 

mailto:principal@waterlea.school.nz
https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/124787961/ramadan-explained-theres-fasting-spiritual-detox-and-religious-observance-but-also-memes-and-community


Teamwork at Waterlea 

At the start of every year, tamariki work with their kaiako to create a class treaty. This 
is a co -constructed agreement of how the class will work together, based upon our 
school MANA values and using lots of student voice. It is lovely to visit classrooms and 
see all the different examples around the school, noting how the ideas about how we 
show our MANA values progress across the different age groups. Having a shared     
understanding of what makes a happy and productive learning space is  a really         
important part of setting up the year for success. 













                            Cricket Day  

On Tuesday 8 girls went to Papatoetoe cricket grounds for  
MOSA cricket. None of us girls had ever played before so it 
was super exciting! We were in pool D and played 3 games. 
One of our games we played against our biggest rivals, 
Mangere Bridge school! They played very well and so did 
we. In the end we won 40-42!! We only lost 1 game so we 
were the runner ups for our pool. Soon after we battled 3 
other teams for 5th place, 6th place, 7th place and 8th 
place. We hoped we would defeat Mountain View school but 
instead they smoked us!! In the end we came 6th place!!! 
On the way home we all felt proud of what we achieved at 
cricket. Shout out to Whaea Jenny and Hannah’s Dad for 
driving us. Also thank you to all parents who came to      
support us. 
 
By Amaliya Room 8 



Tree adventures 

 

On Thursday the 20th of February, Room 9 and Room 5 
went to Tree Adventures for a school trip. 

 

We hopped on the bus and headed towards                   
Tree Adventures. The ride took about 40 mins. When we 
got there we had a snack for energy. Then the staff called 
Room5 over for the safety briefing so our class had to wait. 
After a while we had the safety briefing which was boring. 

 

We started climbing the trees. I did the first and second    
levels with my friend Jack. But for levels 3,4,5 and 6 I 
climbed it with my friends Atticus and James. Level six was 
so fun because the last obstacle was a spiral ladder that 
twists when you cross it. 

 

The end of the day was coming soon so the teacher called 
us back and did the roll. A few minutes later we hopped on 
the bus and started heading home. On the way home I fell 
asleep. When I woke up we were already at school so we 
hopped off the bus and walked back home. 

 

So that's what happened at Tree adventures. It was really 
amazing! 

 

By Nico 

 



 

MOTH PLANT POD UPDATE 

We have received our first delivery of moth plant pods from our school 
community. The count is at 141. Keep them coming! let the office know 
if you see any out and about that we could access. 



Mana Certificates 



Feet First Whaanau Walk to Ambury Farm 

On Friday 21 March we are planning to walk to Ambury 
farm for our Feet First Whaanau Day. This is a great       
opportunity for us to explore our local environment as a 
community as part of our local curriculum. If you're        
interested in coming along, we will assemble on the court 
at 9:15am and aim to set off by 9:30am. The Year 1-3 
tamariki will walk via Muir Ave and the Year 4-6 tamariki 
will walk along the foreshore pathway. 

We will have morning tea there, play some games and 
then head back, aiming to arrive back at school around 
11:00am. 

We would LOVE to have parents or any whaanau       
members come along with us if you are available. Younger 
siblings are welcome to accompany their parents. More 
information will come on this closer to the time. 

 











Collect the Yummy cut-out labels from bags (each 

cut-out label is worth 10 stickers) and individual 

Yummy apple stickers for Waterlea School’s share 

of the $200,000 free Sport sports gear prize pool.  

Yummy apples are available from New World, 

PAK’nSAVE and participating Four Square stores. 

The more you collect, the more sports gear we can 

get so get going and start collecting your Yummy 

cut-out labels and stickers now! 

All stickers/cut-outs along with your school’s Total 
Tally Sheet must received by us by Tuesday 24 
September.  

Download your sticker collection sheet here or pick 
one up at the office.  

COLLECT YUMMY STICKERS AND GET SPORTS GEAR FOR OUR SCHOOL! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/17HQGSsRCL6t6X7VyrPeR0B9ijuWGwlVi/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17HQGSsRCL6t6X7VyrPeR0B9ijuWGwlVi/view?usp=sharing

